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Stoltz, Carrie R - DNR

From: Mott, Andrew <Andrew.Mott@aecom.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 18, 2021 2:26 PM
To: Stoltz, Carrie R - DNR; Henderson, David; Bogdan, Dorin; Cuthbertson, John; Vander 

Eide, Matt; Dean, Janel; Chris Frederickson; Zach Vruwink; dlhintz@hotmail.com; 
Matthew Leitner; Michael Fugle; Lewandowski, Richard; Steve Sorenson

Cc: Haag, Christine T - DNR; Nobile, Trevor W - DNR; Saari, Christopher A - DNR; Burton, 
Kyle - DNR; Pauli, Mark D - DNR; Nelson, William J - DNR; Bower, Phillip R - DNR

Subject: RE: DNR Comments on the PFAS Work Plan-Area Wide Potable Well Investigation 
Rhinelander-Oneida County Airport 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Dear Carrie, 
Thank you for the WDNR’s input on the Rhinelander-Oneida County Airport PFAS Work Plan-Area Wide Potable Well 
Investigation. We appreciate the WDNR’s review and comments.  This afternoon the RP Team had a chance to discuss 
your comments along with the coordination process for the actual sampling.  The RP Team’s response is the blue text 
below: 
 
 

 Response Actions (Alternative Water Management Plan), p. 5 – Please clarify when bottled water will be 
provided by the Responsible Parties to the private well owner/user.  What would be the timeframe?  1 business 
day? Longer?  

o The RP Team will provide bottled water to those homeowners/well users within one (1) business day of 
receiving laboratory analytical results indicating proposed PFAS ES exceedances. 

 
 Response Actions (Alternative Water Management Plan), p. 5 – Please clarify when a confirmation sample is 

needed and when bottled water will be provided, before or after the confirmation sample?  
o Concerning the question of when confirmation sampling is needed. The RP Team would like to keep the 

Work Plan response that “A confirmation sample will be scheduled, as needed.” This is based on several 
reasons including: 

 The RP Team understands that there may be times when conducting confirmation sampling after 
receiving the initial results will make sense and be protective of the public’s health. The RP Team 
is willing to schedule confirmation sampling on a case-by-case basis. 

 We anticipate that locations with positive PFAS laboratory results may be placed on a periodic 
(i.e. quarterly) sampling schedule. 

 Due to typically long laboratory TATs (without paying for rush fees), a proposed confirmation 
sample may occur just before a periodic sampling event. 

 If a location has a proposed ES exceedance, it may be more responsive to spend the RP Team’s 
resources to provide bottled water and conduct further sampling on a periodic basis. 

 For the scenarios where the initial laboratory results are either just below or well below the 
proposed ES, again, typical laboratory TATs may have the RP Team receiving laboratory results 
just before a periodic sampling event. In these cases, the RP Teams resources may best be used 
by conducting additional sampling during the periodic event. 
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o The RP Team will provide bottled water within one business day of receiving the initial laboratory results 
indicating proposed PFAS ES exceedances. Providing the bottled water will occur before any 
confirmation sampling. 
 

 Response Actions (Alternative Water Management Plan), p. 5 – Providing bottled water and point of entry 
treatment are considered to be interim actions.  Long term solutions such as the installation of a replacement 
private well or municipal well should be considered. 

o RP Team Response: Understood. 
 

Please let us know if you have any question on the above.   
 
Thank you  
 
Andrew  
 
 
 
 
Andrew Mott P.G.* CPG 
Senior Project Manager 
Environment, Wisconsin  
D +1-920-236-6713 
M +1-920-379-6024 
andrew.mott@aecom.com 

Click here to connect with me on LinkedIn 

AECOM 
aecom.com 

Delivering a better world 
| LinkedIn | Twitter | Facebook | Instagram 

 
 

From: Stoltz, Carrie R - DNR <Carrie.Stoltz@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 10, 2021 7:12 AM 
To: Mott, Andrew <Andrew.Mott@aecom.com>; Henderson, David <Dave.Henderson@aecom.com>; Bogdan, Dorin 
<Dorin.Bogdan@aecom.com>; Cuthbertson, John <John.Cuthbertson@aecom.com>; Vander Eide, Matt 
<matt.vandereide@aecom.com>; Dean, Janel <janel.dean@aecom.com>; Chris Frederickson 
<mayor@rhinelanderwi.us>; Zach Vruwink <zvruwink@rhinelanderwi.us>; dlhintz@hotmail.com; Matthew Leitner 
<mleitner@fly-rhi.org>; Michael Fugle <mfugle@co.oneida.wi.us>; Lewandowski, Richard 
<Richard.Lewandowski@huschblackwell.com>; Steve Sorenson <ssorenson@vonbriesen.com> 
Cc: Haag, Christine T - DNR <Christine.Haag@wisconsin.gov>; Nobile, Trevor W - DNR <Trevor.Nobile@wisconsin.gov>; 
Saari, Christopher A - DNR <Christopher.Saari@wisconsin.gov>; Burton, Kyle - DNR <Kyle.Burton@wisconsin.gov>; Pauli, 
Mark D - DNR <Mark.Pauli@wisconsin.gov>; Nelson, William J - DNR <William.Nelson@wisconsin.gov>; Bower, Phillip R - 
DNR <phillip.bower@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] DNR Comments on the PFAS Work Plan-Area Wide Potable Well Investigation Rhinelander-Oneida 
County Airport  
 
Good morning, Andrew and Dave. 
 


